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NOVA SCOTIA  

UTILITY AND REVIEW BOARD 
 

NOTICE OF PAPER HEARING 
_____________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
The Halifax Water Regional Commission applied to the Board to revise its original funding request 
from $10,000,000 to $11,970,000 for design services and a Construction Management at Risk 
allowance during the design phase for the delivery of the Mill Cove Wastewater Treatment Facility 
Expansion & Upgrade project. Halifax Water states this increase reflects a $2 million allowance for 
a Construction Manager team. The procurement of the Construction Manager will be done through 
a competitive public procurement process. 
 
The Board has determined it will allow Information Requests (IRs) to Halifax Water and input by 
parties by way of a paper hearing process and the following timetable will apply: 
 

Notices of Intervention Friday, January 17, 2025 
IRs issued to Halifax Water Friday, January 24, 2025 
Halifax Water responses to IRs Friday, February 14, 2025 
Submissions from Interested Parties,  
including Board Counsel Consultants  Friday, March 7, 2025 
Reply Submission by Halifax Water Friday, March 21, 2025 

 
Full details of the application and any timetable applying to this matter can be found on the Board’s 
website http://nsuarb.novascotia.ca, by clicking on “Matters & Evidence”, and in the “Go To Files 
and Documents” search box, enter Matter No. M11966. 
 
This is a public process, and you may participate as follows: 
 
• You may request formal standing as an Intervenor, subject to Board approval. This will allow 

you to make written submissions. Your request must be received by the Board by Friday, 
January 17, 2025, and a copy of your submissions by Friday, March 7, 2025.  
 

• Contact information for the Board is as follows: Nova Scotia Utility and Review Board, PO Box 
1692, Stn. “M”, Halifax, NS, B3J 3S3. Fax (902) 424-3919. Email board@novascotia.ca. 

 
To assist the Board in using correct forms of address and pronouns in our hearings and 
decisions, we invite all parties, lawyers, and all other participants to share their pronouns 
and titles with the Board and each other if they are comfortable doing so. There is no 
requirement to provide this information. 
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